
 

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,                October 9, 2020 

 

Therefore, my beloved brethren, be ye stedfast, unmoveable, always abounding in the work of the Lord, 
forasmuch as ye know that your labour is not in vain in the Lord. – I Corinthians 15:58 

 

 As we began our furlough at the end of August, we were not sure what to expect as we went to visit our 
supporting churches. Would we find the believers fearful? Would the churches be hanging on by a thread? NO! 
We have been greatly encouraged to see pastors and churches being steadfast and unmovable in the midst of a 
chaotic world. What a joy it is to be in partnership with each of you for the cause of Christ! 

Furlough Update 

 We had a wonderful time with Naomi’s family for the first several weeks after arriving back in the States. 
At the end of August, we began traveling to our supporting churches. We have had meetings in New Mexico, 
Colorado, and Texas. Up until the end of September, we were able to base out of Espanola, NM, and spend time 
with family while traveling to churches on the weekend. We returned to California at the beginning of October, 
and now we are able to spend time with Randy’s family while we visit supporting churches on Sunday. The Lord 
has been so good to us! Please pray for God’s protection as we travel many more miles.  

Cambodia Update 

 Since the beginning of March, all in-person religious meetings have been banned by the government. We 
are glad to tell you that since the end of September, churches are now allowed to meet in-person with 
restrictions. Please pray that all restrictions will be lifted soon. As of right now, we are still planning on returning 
to Cambodia at the end of February. Though the restrictions for re-entry are loosening, there are still many strict 
requirements that must be met before we can be allowed into the country. Please pray that these strict 
requirements are ended before our return. Finally, please pray that God would prepare hearts to receive His 
Word in Chbar Mon City as we prepare to plant the church upon our return.  Thank you for your continued prayer 
and financial investment into our ministry. 

 

For His Glory, 

         
  

 Please make support checks payable to    Valley Bible 

Baptist Church and write Shull Family in the memo line. 


